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This document contains the responses to written comments received from interested 
parties regarding the proposed tentative Waste Discharge Requirements (WDRs) for 
the County of Tulare (County), Woodville Disposal Site, Tulare County for operation, 
construction, and corrective action. The Tentative WDRs, R5-2022-XXXX, were 
prepared to update as part of a policy of administrative review and to incorporate a 
change in their corrective action program. Currently, WDRs Order R5-2012-0059 
regulates the facility.    
 
The Tentative WDRs were circulated on 11 February 2022 for public comment, ending 
on 16 March 2022.  A total of one letter/email was received and these comments are 
addressed below.  
 
Comments submitted during the comment period were received from the following:  
 

A. Jonah Trevino, County of Tulare, 16 March 2022 
 
RESPONSE TO COMMENTS 
 
Comment A.1:  
Waste Discharge Requirements, Financial Assurances F.3 and Monitoring and Reporting 
Program Table 18 and 7. Financial Assurance Report: Requests that due date of 1 June be 
changed to 1 October of each year for submittal of a financial assurances report. 
 

Response A.1:  
The requested revisions have been made. 

 
Comment A.2: 
Monitoring and Reporting Program, Attachment B - In this table, the Inorganics listed 
require USEPA Method 6010, 7041, 7131A, 7062, 7421, 7470A, 7521, 7742, and 7841 
with Sulfide is listed under USEPA Method 9030B and Cyanide is listed under USEPA 
Method 9010C. The County requests the use of USEPA Method SM4500SF for Sulfide 
and SM4500CN for Cyanide. The County also requests the use of USEPA Method 
200.8 for all other Inorganics listed to be consistent with Attachment B of the Visalia 
Landfill MRP R5-2021-0009 adopted 18 February 2021. 

 
Response A.2:  
The requested revisions have been made. 

 


